UCOL Meeting Thursday 28th March 2019, 7.30pm
Centre for Sustainability seminar room, 563 Castle St.
 
Chair: Sue                                                                   Note-taker: Sara

 
Apologies: Warren Hurley, Frances Ross, Marianne Quinn, Karen Or, Sander Zwanerburg, Tim Ross, James & Jess Ross.

Present: Juan, Sue, Sara, Jan & Rick, Anne, Gay, Catherine, Min, Rainer, Donald & Miriam, Pauline, Susan, Rosemarie & Maurice, Alex, Sandy, Claire (late)


Round of Appreciations
Jan for the support she got when she fell ill at one of the last meetings; Pauline for our prime-minister and how she’s acted around the terror attack on the 13th March; Min for the input Donald has been providing regarding our current lawyer situation.


PCG Site Report/ Updates
Maria circulated an email today with the minutes of the on-site meeting from the 15th March; Rainer noted that there should be minutes of the PCG meeting from the 19th March which are yet to be circulated; Juan to ask Stefan about it. Rainer clarified that on-site meetings happen every two weeks on site; PCG meeting with Stefan happen one a month.
Catherine commented on an email from Maria including a report from a PCG meeting which mentioned that Chorus would charge $500/ unit to install fibre to each unit. Rainer clarified that we do have a budget for Chorus (of $20,000, and we were quoted for  $12,500); Alex gave his opinion on how he understand that the fibre cable installation works: we need to arrange the installation of the tubes for the fibre now, so planning of the ground works can accommodate these; the fibre is then “blown” through these tubes, regardless of internet/ telephone provider. Catherine was uncomfortable on how the $500/ unit sat with her, as she knows that fibre upgrade including installation is offered at a much cheaper price. Rainer clarified that this is the case if you are committing yourself as a customer for a period of time to one provider. Chorus quotes were just to install the cables for the fibre, there was no discussion about any unit signing up as a customer at this point.
Another point Catherine raised was that we should be looking at bringing internet fibre cables from one common entrance to the property, and then that should be subdivided into cables for 25 units + 1 for CH, so we can maximise our savings. A few people said that this could possibly not be a good option, and individual cables for each unit was the best way to go. Juan also mentioned that this might be done in a different, more simpler and cheaper way. He also reported that Tim and Maria have been trying to contact Chorus, but it’s very hard to pin down the right person to talk to there.

With Tim and Maria absent, we were not able to add more clarity to this issue. We are to add this item back in the agenda for the next meeting. 
Also we ask Maria to send again this email to everyone, and possibly also answering some of our questions. And depending on time, what we should do. Alex added he would like to understand what the options are.


BCG Report/ Updates
Donald: there’s been some back and forth from directors and BGC about some invoices that were approved. One of the questions was about legal advice, and was the spending up to date; accountant checking the values; Maria advised that we should be more attentive to these.




Update on Lawyers (Susan’s email)
Donald circulated a list to the BCG group detailing lawyers names and their expertise; Susan received so far as a response to her email just one suggestion by Tim (recommending Guest Carter). Susan remembered that the idea is not just to know who has the expertise, but also personal experience.
Rainer: it is a lot more than just unit titling; should we not ask the lawyer firm about what more work is ahead of us?
Alex and Anne mentioned that there had been an email dated last year with details, but with now two people appointed from the BCG group to look into this, we should have detailed information soon about what remains to be done.
The 4 people appointed to look into this (Rainer, Donald, Susan, Alex) have yet to have a meeting about it, so no more updates on this are possible at this stage.

Contact with Aurora								Alex
Alex had contacted Aurora and received a response a while back. We have an old quote (from 2016; of $33,564NZD) and a new (13 Feb. 2019) quote of $39,840. In Aurora’s email reply, they state that the quote is the same, with GST being included in the latest.
Rainer showed the email with the two different quotes, and they are quite different not just in value. The first quote is much more general and doesn’t include any mention of the trenching work that will have to be associated with it (and paid apart). The second quote is several pages long, and much more detailed, with an outline of all the work needed. Some discussion as to the large difference in price between the two quotes arise. Rainer reminded us that unfortunately we don’t have other options for energy supply. Aurora has the monopoly, and we have to go with whatever they quote us. However some people would like a better clarification on the difference in price of the quotes, so 
Alex to write back to Aurora and query their reasoning behind the latest quote. it is important to have a decision as to what we are doing because Stefan has asked for it, and they will have an on site meeting tomorrow morning. Rainer checked that the latest quote has 90 days. Given that we have a bit of time, we asked Alex to contact Aurora to ask them to re-look at their quote given the $10,000 difference between the two, and check if they could find a way of making it more affordable.


Next Induction Workshop								Anne/ Gay
Anne has received an enquiry of someone living in Australia at the moment - Linda – saying that she will be here during Easter and would like to come for a visit. Anne put forward the idea of meeting her on Easter Saturday, and wanted to know the availability of others in the group. 
Gay is available, and also mentioned that two other parties that had demonstrated some interest before have again contacted her. Gay will contact them and ask for their availability on Easter Saturday.
Some discussion about what units are available. We have Rachael’s unit (2/3 bdr), and Ann and Geoff King’s unit (1bdr) available. 
Anne and Gay to pencil down a data for sure and coordinate an induction if needed.

Ann Zabaldo’s visit									Jan
Jan would like to arrange a meeting with the presence of Ann Zabaldo, who she met during her travels in the US. Ann is very knowledgeable about co-housing and there were a few suggestions as to what she could talk about when doing a little presentation:
1 - What to expect in the first year
2 - Delegating work
3 - Balancing the energy and enthusiasm of different people
A date was put forward and accepted for Ann’s presentation followed by a pot luck dinner on Wednesday 17th April at 6:30p.m. Jan will double check with Sander that the room is free for this date, and will send an email around confirming this.

Māori name enquiry								Susan
Susan asked for more clarification as to what was expected of her to do, as she was not at last week’s meeting, yet has been nominated to contact Ngāi Tahu and enquire about them being able to gift us a Māori name. It was explained to her that this would be a name to be used together with “High Street Co-Housing”, just as Toitū and Early Settlers museum. It was suggested that we could wait until later with this, as not a priority, however Claire strongly advised against it, warning it could be a PR disaster and look very poorly on us if we are to postpone this much later in the process. Susan happy to give a call to ask what is the process. 

 
Mid-level Flooring Update							Tim
No update; Tim not present


“To Do” List Progress
· Unit numbering system: 						Tim
Tim not present, but not urgent at this stage

· Kitchen Formica Samples: reminder to all to make their choices	Tim
Sander has now added options for choosing these in the spreadsheet

· Samples for carpets/ flooring: at Tim’s office

· Appliances selection spreadsheet: where are we with this?		Sara
Sara reported that Tim had emailed to confirm the latest change of rangehood powerpacks to telescopic powerpacks, and which units are affected. All but D units and M2 and M3 are to have these. Sara highlighted in yellow on the spreadsheet which units need to change their choice, but Tim has now informed this schedule with S&W.

Open forum
Frances, Gay and Anne met with Gary Dennis and his family during the weekend to discuss their ideas about the development of a cohousing community with 20% special needs residents. Gary gifted a couple of bottles of wine, Sandy suggested opening the bottles at the pot luck dinner for Ann Zabaldo.
Jan and Juan are chairing and minute taking during the month of April; Juan highlighted that although earlier in the meeting it was suggested that either Maria or Tim should always be present at our meetings, it would not be possible for Maria to be present when he is either chairing or doing the minutes, as one of them needs to be home with the girls.
Finally Jan put forward an invitation for a farewell party for Rick, as he will be leaving back to the US in a few days’ time. Everyone in the group welcome.
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Meeting ended at 9:20 p.m.

